COLSTON BASSETT PARISH COUNCIL
Draft Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held 
at the Colston Bassett Village Hall from 1900hrs on 2nd August 2021

780) 
a) Those Present:
Cllrs Josie Mcguirk (Chair) Sabina Manea-Nelken (V-Chair), 

David Clark, Nick Goddard & John Jennings

b) In Attendance:
Mr Callum Smith (NCC), Mr Jim Mcguirk (Loughborough University) & Nige Mayglothling (Clerk to CBPC)
c) Apologies for absence Cllr N Clarke (NCC) & Cllr T Combellack (RBC)
M781)
Declarations of Interest in any matters scheduled for discussion

Cllr Mcguirk under Item 11-b-iii Littlefield Planning Application
M782) a) Council APPROVED the Minutes of the Meeting held on 24 May 2021

b) Council NOTED the Meeting Notes from the Inquorate Meeting of 28 June 2021
M783)
Matters Arising from the 24th May & 28th June Meetings not covered elsewhere
a) Cllr Jennings reported that the Reserved Matter is in hand and Cllr Clark should 

receive an appropriate invoice shortly


b) Council NOTED that the 2021 Financial Audit Period of Public Inspection: ended
Friday 9 July. To date the Clerk has received no notice of any queries.
c) M750 Council NOTED that Permission for Co-Option to Council has been 
given. Councillors were invited to seek any expressions of interest and to discuss 

opportunities with any interested parties.
d) M773 Flooding Feedback (EP Mr J Mcguirk and Mr Callum Smith, NCC)
Council discussed an update on the proposed Loughborough University (LU). This 
project will look at alternatives / improvements to current flap valve system, as
once the flaps are closed the village floods. 
Loughborough University have secured a final-year student project support, so will 
be able to investigate all options. LU need a commitment to support collecting data & 
local information, but no financial support is required. A commitment to support the 
project was received from Mr Smith of NCC (and confirmed to the Clerk by Cllr N 
Clarke). The local landowner has also offered to act on their behalf of the land-
tenants in support of this project. With Cllr Jennings representing the PC Rep, 

Emeritus Professor Jim Mcguirk will head up the project with support from Callum 
as required. It was anticipated that the project will probably start from September 
ACTIONS Cllr Josie Mcguirk to write letter of confirmation & support to LU, with Cllr Jennings obo the PC to liaise with Mr Jim Mcguirk & report back on progress.

Mr Smith (NCC) confirmed that once project outcomes are known he will look at what funding is likely to be available, but noted that having the investigative research undertaken first was a real cost-saver, and that then made it more likely that a bid may be possible once potential solutions, requirements or possibilities are known. It was noted that there may be a need to consider compensating landowners should eg attenuation ponds be required (to be re-instated), but that will be looked at once options known. The investigative report will certainly help build the credibility of any grant application, and the offer from LU has effectively removed project-consultancy costs. 

Council offered UNANIMOUS SUPPORT FOR PROJECT, with their thanks to Mr Smith (& NCC) and Mr Jim Mcguirk (and Loughborough University). 
e) M778 Communications Strategy (Cllr Mcguirk)
Cllr Mcguirk noted only 12 responses, but Council will try circulating a briefer and purely factual approach. Council will consider this further in September, to see what Council should be communicating and how (whether only online or with a hard copy option). Council noted that the only required public-posting / communications are Council Agendas, Minutes and the Annual Financial Audit.
M784)
County and Borough Councillor Updates
a) Nottinghamshire County Council (NCC) Update
(Cllr N Clarke)
b) Rushcliffe Borough Council (RBC) Update 

(Cllr T Combellack)
The Clerk reported that both Attendee-Councillors were not attending due to an NHS “ping”, but had communicated on several items that had / would be shared on appropriate items. The Attendee-Councillors were thanked for their input and for following guidance.
M785)
Planning

Council NOTED the outcomes of previous consultations.


A)
Previous Considerations




CBPC 
        RBC
The Barn, School Lane, (various with revisions)


Support   Granted

Land West of School Lane (New Garage & Entrance revisions)
Object     Granted
The Elms (Demolition/Renovation of outhouses)


Support   Pending
Linden Lea Entrance Widening, Extensions & Renovations)
Support   Pending
It was noted that the garage application on School Lane had been approved by RBC Planning despite objections from the PC & Ward Councillor on the grounds of compromising both the Neighbourhood Plan and Conservation Area guidelines. The Clerk & Ward Councillor were thanked for their efforts with the Planning Committee
B)  
New Considerations; 

i) The Elms (Main Building; Demolitions & Extensions) No Conservation comments
Council RESOLVED to NOT OBJECT pending any comments from the Conservation Officer. Information received from the Applicants Agent had also been extremely informative in helping deliberations.

ii) The Old Vicarage (Demolition and new extensions) No Conservation comments
Council reiterated that they really need to know the Heritage impact of the demolish and rebuild proposals. Whilst a vast improvement on the original application it still requires professional input of the Conservation Officer to help guide Council.
iii) Little Field, Harby Lane (2-bed bungalow) Following an e-Consultation the Parish Council had RESOLVED to OBJECT as the proposal would have a negative impact on existing properties and the Street Scene, impact on the building-line and did not meet Neighbourhood Plan nor Conservation Area requirements. 
iv) Tree Planting at The Knoll Council RESOLVED TO NOT OBJECT BUT WOULD RECOMEND NATIVE SPECIES AND FOOTPATH MUST BE KEPT CLEAR TO PREVENT ANY IMPACT ON ROAD VIEW
C)
Rushcliffe Planning, Conservation Areas and Scrutiny

(Clerk)

#This response had previously been circulated. Council RESOLVED that this be sent to the Head of RBC Planning, The Chair of RBC Planning Committee and the RBC Chair of Scrutiny.







(Action; Cllr Mcguirk)
M786)
Community Safety & Events
a) Covid-19: Village Support Update




(Cllr D Clark)
Cllr Clark reported that the scheme has gone well, but that the item will now only feature on future PC Agendas should any major change in the Covid-situation so require.
b) Her Majesty the Queen Elizabeth II Celebrations; 2-5 June 2022
     (The Clerk)

Council supported the concept of a village event to mark the celebrations intended for 2022, to include the post-Covid event sought by many villagers. Council resolved to underwrite financial support for this event, to an amount be determined further on in the Meeting. Opportunities might include such events as a small Duck Race, a Village BBQ or Street Party, a Village Residents Photo, and a Village Ventures Entertainment and/or a Black-Tie event. Cllr Jennings undertook that the VHMC will look to consider what might be done and with PC support look to gather a group of volunteers to help organise and develop this event.

M787)
Finance







Cllr D Clark)

A
a) Cllr Clark reported that any increase in Bank Charges will only be affected by significant funds, well above our likely thresholds. Cllr Clark has also registered Council Accounts held with Unity Trust for the FSA Compensation Scheme
Balances were noted as:. 


De Fib £2,486.52 

Reserve £22,985.98

Current £7,751.71

Cllr Clark reported on various incomes & liabilities but expressed satisfaction with processes to date this year. A mid-year financial report will be presented to the next meeting.
B
2021-22 Projects:
Identification of projects for support in 2021-22 (Appdx 1)
Council considered and APPROVED the following projects advanced for financial support. It was noted that the previously approved VH Events Paddock Orchard had been withdrawn for the moment as The Estate have so far failed to draw up the required rental agreement.
Section A: Projects previously approved for funding by Council

A.1
Village Maintenance
New Benches x 2 (Paid)



£1043.74

A.2
Footpath Safety 
Sandpit Hollow




tbc
Section B: Projects Advanced for Consideration by Council (APPROVED by Council)
B.1
De-Fib Training

Renewal Training for Parishioners

£200 tbc

B.2
Village Celebration
QEII June 2022 Celebrations


£1000

B.3
Environmental Projects
 (Councillor Jennings) (Approved in principle)
TBC

B.4
Langar Lane
Replacement Trees and Plants
Ecology Group

660 + VAT

B.5
Wardens 
Reflective Tabards 40 x £4 unit + VAT
(Clerk)

£160 + VAT

B.6
Village Centre
Walling, Re-Tiling and general repairs (R Wall)

Estimate £1593.50

B.7
A3 Printer
For Consideration of Building Applications
Estimate £250 + VAT

ACTION 
Cllr Clark and The RFO / Clerk to prioritise and schedule as appropriate
C
Expenditure Items for approval

a) Council NOTED payment of the Streetwise half-year invoice for mowing

b) Council APPROVED the Village Centre Repairs estimates (R Wall) as circulated by Cllr Mcguirk will be settled as delivered. (M787/b/B6, a total of £1,593.50)
M788)
Transport & Road Safety





Cllr J Mcguirk


(Including Speed Restriction requests and Footpath Safety). 
Cllr Mcguirk reported that residents on Sandpit Hollow are expecting a hedge cut later this week. NCC siding up is not going to happen until the autumn. 
Current speed pad installation was noted on Hall Lane, as part of speed reduction survey
Hedges and trees encroaching onto the path and roadway along parts of Church Gate, Hall Lane and around The Knoll have been tidied up, but residents reminded to ensure they take on responsibility for ensuring their foliage does not impinge on pedestrian or road safety. 
M789)
Environmental






Cllr J Jennings


i) New (Dog) Refuse Bins
Council NOTED that two new bins have been offered, one on New Road near Jubilee Avenue and the second on School Lane (although near the Village Hall on School Lane rather than at the field-end as had been requested).

ii) School Liaison Projects is being working on and Council would consider the opportunity of the Village Hall operating on a carbon-neutral basis is being looked into.
M790)
Community Facilities




Cllr S Manea Nelken

a) Village Hall Management Committee & Memorandum of Understanding (Appdx 2)
Council APPROVED the proposed document to pass to the VHMC for their consideration. Cllrs Nelken & Clark & The Clerk were thanked for their input on drawing this document up. Cllr Jennings will present this for VHMC consideration.

b) VHMC Update (Cllr J Jennings)
Cllr Jennings reported that the new VH Booking System is operating well, housed within the Parish Council website. Acoustic and WiFi improvements for the VH are also being investigated and showing good signs of progress,

M791)
Parishioners Questions 



The Clerk reported a request from a parishioner for repair of potholes on New Road. Council noted that residents should report these directly to NCC Highways, and that a “Report An Issue” link had also been put on the PC Website to assist this process for various issues.

Various repairs had already been undertaken on Springhill and The Clerk had pursued the New Road issues with NCC Cllr N Clarke, who had confirmed to The Clerk prior to the meeting that repairs are due along New Road in mid-September.

M792)
Councillors Items




Cllr Clark reported that the Village Meeting Place light had been replaced / fixed once, but it 

appeared further repairs / replacements may still be needed, which will be addressed asap,

M793)
Council NOTED the next Parish Council Meetings 
Parish Council Meetings run from 7pm at Colston Bassett Village Hall and are open to both 

The Press and Public. The Finance Advisory Group is a closed meeting but the outcomes of 
this meeting will be presented at the full Council Meeting in November.
September 6 
October 11
November 8
December 13 
    Finance; 11am October 18 
There being no further business the Chair closed the meeting at 20:56
Signed_________________________________
Date _______ / ______ / _________
Nige Mayglothling, Clerk to Colston Bassett Parish Council

info@colstonbassettparishcouncil.co.uk
5 Church Gate, Colston Bassett NG12 3FP
Tel: 01949 81549 / 07484 282584

